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Imagine discovering new friendships, unique farm fresh produce, locally made music, 
art and gifts all in one place, plus an exotic brunch menu, to boot? It happens 11 
a.m.-3 p.m. every Sunday at James Island’s Medway Park from April until July. It’s 
appropriately called the Sunday Brunch Farmers Market (SBFM).

SBFM is the brainchild of Meg Moore of Dirthugger Farms, but she couldn’t do it 
alone. Her boyfriend, photographer Adam Chandler captures it with his camera and 
chronicles its week to week developments on its Facebook page. Moore says SBFM 
started out of necessity. She had worked at Thackeray Farms booth at Saturday’s 
Downtown Market for years. But once she started her own venture, in 2009, Saturdays 
and Downtown were not the best fit. Downtown’s crowded marketplace can be 
daunting for niche, small-scale and beginner growers, according to Moore.

Some friends of Moore who have children informed her they were interested in Farmers 
Market offerings, but their Saturdays were booked solid with kids’ sports and other 
obligations. Sunday is a slower-paced, easygoing day, there’s far less traffic on the 
roadways. And SBFM is a laid back, conscientiously smaller event. Moore and Chandler 
note the people, the beauty of the landscape and the relaxed creative spirit of James 
Island that made them fall in love with it in the first place, so the SBFM needed to 
reflect all those elements.

Vendors at the SBFM include food trucks like Roti Rolls, Diggity Donuts, Outta My 
Huevos, Foodie Truck, and caterers like Brazilianuts. There is fresh-baked bread 
by Normandy Farms, pastas from Rio Bertolini, pastured pork, beef and chicken from 



Righteous Ranch, and farm-fresh veggies from Dirthugger Farm, just to name a few. 
There are other items from Old Whaling Company Soap, Artisan Tees, Adam Chandler 
Photography, and more. According to Moore, she is always accepting applications for 
new vendors. SBFM will be kept small, but in the event one vendor can’t make it, a 
similar food or product genre can be their alternate via a phone tree type process.

Moore is originally from New Jersey; she recalled the community-building magic of 
New York City’s dog parks — through pet recreation, many people were able to meet, 
and those relationships “spiderwebbed” into others. When she moved South, Moore 
worked at Hyams and Muddy Waters Coffeehouse, volunteered with CATR Farms and 
Kidgardens, and worked with Thornhill and Thackeray Farms projects. All this activity 
helped out the farming community tremendously, and allowed Moore to focus on what 
business she would one day create, and in the process, prepared a rich soil “network” 
to make it happen.

In June 2009, she took a leap. The Maybank family provided the land where she grows 
heirloom and niche varieties of herbs, vegetables, and edible flowers. Moore says, “It 
was only natural to call the farm ‘Dirthugger’–I love working in the dirt, and I am a 
hugger.”

Moore credits Lowcountry Local First (LLF) with helping her business get started. She 
says, “They’ve been incredible. They spread awareness about farming’s role in the 
community, they connect growers with chefs, they promote the benefit of locally grown 
food for the community, and how all of these things help the local economy..” With the  
help of LLF apprentices and volunteers, her CSA clients get home-delivered bags of 
goodies, including eggs, mixed greens, root or other vegetables, herbs, and edible 
flowers. Crops are picked and once the CSA and chef items are portioned out, the rest 
are elegantly bundled for Sunday’s sale. Sprocket Creative designed DirtHugger’s logo 
and website. Chandler set up a Facebook page for the SBFM and regularly updates it 
with photos.

Medway Park is at the corner of Medway Road and Capers Street in the Riverland 
Terrace Subdivision. For more information, see www.facebook.com/Sunday 
Brunch Farmers Market. The Facebook page will also alert fans if the weather will 
cancel the upcoming market event, and any other late-developing changes.


